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FEBRUARY 2023 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday  Saturday 

   1 
 

Bible Study 
10:30 am  

 
Jazzercise  

4:45 pm 

2 
 

Alanon 7:00 pm 

3 
 

Jazzercise  
4:45 pm 

4 
 
 

5 
 

Sunday Salon  
Series 9:00 am 

 
Holy Eucharist,  
Rite II 10:30 am 

 

6 
 

Jazzercise  
4:45 pm 

7 
 

Boy Scouts  
6:00 pm & 
7:00 pm 

 
Vestry Meeting 

 7:00 pm  

8 
 

Bible Study 
10:30 am  

 
Jazzercise  

4:45 pm 
 

9 
 

Alanon 7:30 pm 

 

10 
 

Jazzercise  
4:45 pm 

11 
  

 
 

12 
 

Sunday Salon  
Series 9:00 am 

 
Holy Eucharist,  
Rite II 10:30 am 

 
Annual Meeting 

 

13 
 

Jazzercise  
4:45 pm 

 
 

14 
 
 

Boy Scouts  
6:00 pm & 
7:00 pm 

 

15 
 

Bible Study 
10:30 am  

 
Jazzercise  

4:45 pm 
 

16 
 

Alanon 7:30 pm 

17 
 

Jazzercise  
4:45 pm 

18 
 

19 
 

Sunday Salon  
Series 9:00 am 

 
Holy Eucharist,  
Rite II 10:30 am 

20 
  

Jazzercise  
4:45 pm 

 

21 
 

Boy Scouts  
6:00 pm & 
7:00 pm 

 
Euchre  

Tournament 
7:00 pm 

 

22 
 

Ash Wednesday 
Noon 

 
Ash Wednesday 

6:00 pm 
 
 

23 
 

Alanon 7:30 pm 

24 
 

Jazzercise  
4:45 pm 

25 
  
 

26 
 

Sunday Salon  
Series 9:00 am 

 
Holy Eucharist,  
Rite II 10:30 am 

27 
  

Jazzercise  
4:45 pm 

28 
 

Boy Scouts  
6:00 pm & 
7:00 pm 

    



 

February Birthdays 
 

 

    Lauren Kock on February 1 

 Chinonso Oduah on February 7 

Charlotte Bradley on February 9 

Andrea Fedchenko on February 12 

 
 

If your name does not appear on our birthday or anniversary list, 
please contact the church office. 
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How About Helping with 
Church Maintenance?   

 
David Culp is inviting people to come 

and help out around the church  
building.   

 
Maintenance days will be on Tuesdays 
and Fridays from 10:00 am to Noon.    

 
There are several projects that need to 
be updated around the church, and any 
help would be very much appreciated.    

 
Please contact David if you are  

interested. 

Lenten Fellowship 
Hour   

 
Could you bring soup and 
bread for the after church 
fellowship time on a Sunday 
during Lent? The Hospitality 
committee would like to have 
two people bring soup and 
bread and help serve. There 
are six Sundays in Lent. It 
would be so nice if you could 
help. The sign-up sheet is on 
the freezer in the kitchen.  
 
Questions?  See Ginny Culp 

(937) 409-2893 or 
vculp@sprynet.com 

mailto:vculp@sprynet.com
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Mark your calendars for St. Francis' Annual Meeting on       

February 12. The meeting takes place after the 10:30 am      

Liturgy.   

 

During the annual meeting Delegates to Convention and     

Vestry Members will be elected.  A presentation of the budget 

and finances will also be given.  

 

All Ministry Leaders should submit their reports from 2022 

into the office by February 9. 

 

 

 

 
 
 

The Salon Series will continue to  meet in the library, starting  
at 9:00 am and ending at 10:00 am SHARP.  

 
No previous knowledge of the Gospel is necessary, but it  

will be helpful to bring your Bible to our discussions. 
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St. Francis will have its annual Ash Wednesday Services on Wednesday, 
February 22. The season of  Lent begins with Ash Wednesday. On this 
day, Christians gather to begin the journey towards the Cross and the      
Resurrection with the Ash Wednesday service.  
 
Imposition of  ashes will be offered during two in-person services:  
 
Noon: Traditional Rite I Mass without music  
 
6:00 pm: Traditional Rite II Mass with instrumental music       
(Streamed online)  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cards, Cards, Cards!!!  
St. Francis’ euchre tournament will be held on Fat Tuesday, February 
21.  We will start dealing promptly at 7:00 pm.  Water and tea will be 

provided.  Please consider bringing your favorite fattening food.   
It is important to have 8, 12, or 16 commitments so tables and partners 

can be designated.   Please let Kathy Oaks (937-271-0665) know by  
February 15 if you’re planning on joining us.  Thanks! 
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St. Francis will be hosting Stations of  the Cross every Saturday for      

the season of  Lent at 9:30 am.  The Stations of  the Cross are a             

14-step devotion that commemorates Jesus Christ and the day of  His 

crucifixion.   
 

Stations of  the Cross, also called Way of  the Cross, are a series of  14        

pictures or carvings portraying events in the Passion of  Christ, from his 

condemnation by Pontius Pilate to his entombment.  
 

The series of  stations is as follows:  

(1) Jesus is condemned to death,  

(2)  he is made to bear his cross,  

(3)  he falls the first time,  

(4)  he meets his mother,  

(5)  Simon of  Cyrene is made to bear the cross,  

(6)  Veronica wipes Jesus’ face,  

(7)  he falls the second time,  

(8)  the women of  Jerusalem weep over Jesus,  

(9)  he falls the third time,  

(10)  he is stripped of  his garments,  

(11)  he is nailed to the cross,  

(12)  he dies on the cross,  

(13)  he is taken down from the cross, and  

(14) he is placed in the sepulchre. The images are usually mounted on 

the inside walls of  a church or chapel but may also be erected in such 

places as cemeteries, corridors of  hospitals and religious houses, or on 

mountainsides.  
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Updates from Christ Church Cathedral 
Christ Church Cathedral is located at 318 E. 4th Street in downtown Cincinnati. 

 
 

Music Live at Lunch 
Music Live at Lunch is a free, weekly concert series held on Tuesdays, September through 
May, at 12:10 pm.  
 

Upcoming performers: 
February 7: Wayside Winds 
February 14: Love Languages of Music with Erin Alcorn (soprano) & Joseph O’Shea 
(baritone) 
February 21: Lagniappe (featuring Cajun French music) 
February 28: Michael Ronstadt (cello) 
 
 
 
 
 

"Music that Makes Community" workshops 

 
 
From February 17 to 19, Music that Makes Community will present a workshop on paperless 
song leading at St. Stephen’s in Columbus. 
 

Friday, February 17: Community Singing Event from 7 to 8:15 p.m. 
Saturday, February 18: Workshop from 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

Sunday, February 19: Workshop leaders and participants join St. Stephen’s in worship! 
  
Thanks to a grant from the Diocese of Southern Ohio, the event is free. To learn more and 
register, visit ststephens-columbus.org 
 

 

Red Door Community Concert  
February 17 

 
The fourth Red Door Community Concert at Holy Trinity, Oxford, will feature Steinway Artist 
and Miami University Professor of Music Bruce Murray on piano. Murray will perform an      
eclectic selection of diverse pieces at this free, noontime concert on Friday, February 17.  
 
The concert will also be posted on the Holy Trinity YouTube channel at  
https://www.youtube.com/@holytrinityepiscopalchurch7097 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001werf98DZzvAudSOpwrhn9ZJGzsaLzApSrtrlNZpwrVYwFCyPsR4Wt9rgp230gjW9tJe0LVoyeqfzPSUUYPBo1fxKg21dbaEWDwteMjLmtPwh4FHAWYhdkAAD1RqKN0kc9tnXR-aw_GBehc-qIXeVe4cYx_ptwHAEhKJEZJy4n6A=&c=bSI9zqHZPngy3fPGmVqVDa7eEzPEMy2JiEVqzh7enWKDYOS2MOfH
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0017D7zItkvRWaDAggcnhqWODpJZ0MnPM0fBPz67zbK6jnS4yI9FiFDbxi4EdS_xI-D4Ly2ihauA6JsWK1a-9vpFu606iHhxg-dtG_XVLkkE1U0f2BK7dE4gi4Vf2oBbuyfBK29JSPIlsGQ46lDzUeHjDW1IuzPih1Q&c=8UlfgIXszgLM2HpQkrO0P6twvZBulw7pr-y2jDjlYiC4_2SBSyFarw==&ch=2xqD
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001werf98DZzvAudSOpwrhn9ZJGzsaLzApSrtrlNZpwrVYwFCyPsR4Wt-uYCTDQs-UrU7nAqu__bk9z_UHT3hUSbYrtLwLd7kfLkSVgiGX-FMlHi-Neffq_RRXF-B90OGnp4dsNLGeYlQM7k9SZ93_tYtIVo0REMMEJ&c=bSI9zqHZPngy3fPGmVqVDa7eEzPEMy2JiEVqzh7enWKDYOS2MOfHRQ==&ch=GNmj
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0017D7zItkvRWaDAggcnhqWODpJZ0MnPM0fBPz67zbK6jnS4yI9FiFDbyzetQwU5Hld-8BnmLqR0NGNotTFYZSsoQavln91CEQx3sLL7mPu_tZ7q6iG0D1Yt0R8_heLF6gABF5C8IYb0ZwQ5sjzfG_JNQ==&c=8UlfgIXszgLM2HpQkrO0P6twvZBulw7pr-y2jDjlYiC4_2SBSyFarw==&ch=2xqDEHIK4Gcy
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0017D7zItkvRWaDAggcnhqWODpJZ0MnPM0fBPz67zbK6jnS4yI9FiFDbyQVjrZW0D7XjAWZmBy-5G-LfKks2ohU7DrbesLzsWZeeZG4rR7_geHYPC1MOXYyrHKVP7z8rv1Qbxl2JEUdFGHUaiB2Fen4psDt0ECZfqa8s-lP3IeXslM39WlHvWJwiUsnRD1KpozC&c=8UlfgIXszgLM2HpQkrO0P6twvZBulw7p


Diocese of Southern Ohio News 
News around the Ohio area 

 
 
 

 

“It’s our connection to God and each other that gives meaning to our lives.”  

From the Standing Committee: Profile Released;  
Nominations for Bishop Open until February 28 

 
Greetings in the name of Our Lord Jesus Christ, 
 

The Standing Committee is pleased to share with you the profile of our dio-
cese prepared by the Bishop Nominating Committee as we search for our 10th

 Bishop. 
In it, you will find descriptions of our people and our places, of our history and our 
hopes, and of the person we seek to join us in ministry. We are, as the profile says, a 
diocese at a crossroads where God is at work, Jesus is present, and the Holy Spirit is up 
to something.  You can find the profile at https://southernohiobishop.org/profile/ 
 

This profile could not exist without you. Hundreds of people across our diocese          
attended focus groups, completed a survey, and shared their perspectives generously 
with the Nominating Committee as it developed this document. We are extraordinari-
ly grateful to the committee for its hard and faithful work, and hope that you will read 
the profile with curiosity and prayerful commitment to continue participating in the 
collective discernment that will culminate on September 30 when we elect the 
10th

 Bishop of Southern Ohio. 
 

The Nominating Committee is accepting nominations for bishop until midnight on 
February 28. We invite you to read the profile and consider whether God is calling you 
or someone you know into discernment with us. Please share the profile widely with 
your colleagues and friends across the Episcopal Church and help us spread the good 
news that the Diocese of Southern Ohio is ready to sing a new song unto the Lord. 
 

Yours faithfully, 
Dr. James Allsop, president 
Dr. Elizabeth Barker 

The Rev. Jed Dearing, secretary 

Mr. Barry Feist 
The Rev. Scott Gunn 

The Rev. David Kendall-Sperry, vice president 
The Standing Committee of the Diocese of Southern Ohio 
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https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001CxhrJrmjbG3FJMjBZAsDgmkU1GYM-86jZJDCFjGXVtYasP4EyFkrd44NBScHePQluIMFpJ11ow1yQtNmbv53tZU9PVhUrh6vX1TUKn3etvpA5wiP0iBmMxFPdMR1krdYmfzswkEJ-pAgQXM-0Z3JjdzPx812-Q-h9EjzzaSqyFY=&c=blArqoQxRWUkxqqxJ7o_11YH195Az8bw1uN7Fqxfb3S4PKiSkGSL


Saint Francis Episcopal Church 
The Episcopal Church in Springboro 
225 N. Main Street, Springboro, OH 45066 
(937) 748-2592  www.saintfran.org 
 

Gathering Times 
Sundays at 10:30 am - Holy Eucharist, Rite II 
Wednesdays at 10:30 am - Bible Study 
 

Prayer February 
Dear Father in heaven, You have called us to be holy in all we do. Help 
us to spend time in Your Word and live according to Your Word so we 
can stay on the path of righteousness and holiness. Help us to daily 
present our body to You as a living sacrifice. Let the words of our 
mouth, the thoughts in our heart, and all we do be pleasing and ac-
ceptable in Your sight. Amen. 

 

Staff 
Priest-in-Charge - The Rev. Dr. David Bailey  

fr.david@saintfran.org - (513) 310-0127 

Senior Warden - Stephan Graham 

Junior Warden - David Culp 

Vestry Clerk - Virginia Culp 

Financial Secretary - Sue Starner 

Parish Secretary - Alisha Minamyer 

Organist - Diana Graham 

Sunday School Director - Jenny Catalan 

Vestry Members - Stephan Graham, David 

Culp, Jenny Catalan,  Barb Roy, Chuck Oduah, Mary Harris, Virginia 

Culp, and Tom Phillips. 
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